
 
 

 

 

 

Freedom of Information Request             Ref: 24-835 

30 December 2024 
 

By Email 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The 

Trust’s response is as follows: 

 

• We can confirm that we do hold the information you are requesting 

 

1. Do you use an inventory management system to order stock? 
Yes 
 
2. If you do, please could you let me know the name of the system. 
Genesis AHC 
 
3. Could you please also share with me your models for housekeeper staff e.g how many 
staff per ward/patient number. 
Bristol Heart Institute: 
One housekeeper per ward – wards can hold between 7-36 patients. 
 
Bristol Royal Hospital for Children: 
One housekeeper per ward. 
Children’s ED – not able to quantify specific numbers but see up to 200+ patients a day 
The Observatory Ward (linked with ED) – 8 beds 
Carousel/Rainforest/Fairground outpatients – 200+ patients per day 
Theatres – x 9 theatres across 2 floors 
Paediatric Intensive Care – 18 beds 
Lighthouse ward – 8 beds and a haemodialysis day unit 
Daisy ward – 10 beds 
Meadow ward 18 beds 
Puzzlewood – 6 beds plus outpatient rooms 
Bluebell ward – 12 beds 
Sunflower ward – 8 beds 
Caterpillar ward – 32 beds 



 
 

Penguin ward – 22 beds 
Dolphin ward – 19 beds 
Ocean Day unit – 10 beds plus outpatient rooms 
Apollo ward – 14 beds 
Starlight ward – 17 beds 
 
Bristol Royal Infirmary: 
Surgery Division: 
Wards vary from 18-26 beds 
ITU Ward A600: 2.00 
Ward A602 (5B): 1.00 
Ward A604 (5A): 1.00 
Ward A609 STAU: 0.93 
Ward A700 ENT/OMFS/Thoracic: 1.00 
Ward A701: 1.00 
Ward A800 GI: 0.89 
 
Medicine Division: 
We only have one housekeeper per ward unless high care or assessment units and the 
Emergency Department where we have increased the housekeeper cover due to the nature of the 
departments and throughput of patients, we are not able to quantify specific numbers. 
 
St Michael’s Hospital: 
Ward 78 has one housekeeper for 22 beds 
NICU 31 cots one housekeeper 
Ward 73 and 76 one housekeepers for 48 beds 
 

This concludes our response. We trust that you find this helpful, but please do not hesitate to 

contact us directly if we can be of any further assistance. 

 

If, after that, you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 

an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date 

of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to: 

Data Protection Officer 
University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust 
Trust Headquarters  
Marlborough Street 
Bristol 

BS1 3NU 

 

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 



 
 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 

directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be 

contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 

Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

Publication 

Please note that this letter and the information included/attached will be published on our 

website as part of the Trust’s Freedom of Information Publication Log. This is because 

information disclosed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act is disclosed to the 

public, not just to the individual making the request. We will remove any personal information 

(such as your name, email and so on) from any information we make public to protect your 

personal information. 

To view the Freedom of Information Act in full please click here. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Freedom of Information Team 
University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust 
 

http://www.opsi.gov.uk/acts/acts2000/ukpga_20000036_en_1

